Galesburg City Council
Monday March 11, 2013

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Mark Johnson, and Dan Caswell, Citizens: Kenny Voltz, Deborah Nobliski, Bryan Jonas and Tom Boeka were present.  

Minutes from January meeting were read and J. Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Caswell motioned to approve them and J. Halvorson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 411.86, Virgil Hamm 46.17, Traill Treasure 400.00, Sir Speedy 81.83, Ameripride 51.69, Catherine Albert 46.22, Anderson Excavating 637.50 and Ottertail 387.58.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, Traill Rural Water 2925.05, Brager 880.00, Galesburg Co-Op 475.34, Ottertail 135.16 , and SubSurface Instruments.
Johnson motioned to approve the bills and Caswell seconded.

Old business:  Update on website. We have not received all the information on the groups in the city. If you would like an explanation about your group on the city website please let Deborah Nobliski know.
If you have any ideas for this city paper please email them to galesburgnd@gmail.com.
New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.
Ordinances will start being reviewed on a monthly basis
The Café is up for sale again.  The elevator will look at selling it for a year and then make a decision as to what to do with it.
Bryan requested a building permit for adding onto his garage. It was approved.
Tom Boeka asked for a tax exemption for 10 yrs for the new bin that the elevator is planning on building.  Caswell motioned to approve and Johnson seconded.  The proposal was passed unanimous.
The elevator is working on improving the dust system.  This will improve the dust from the elevator that settles on the town.
We will be having a special tax meeting on April 22nd at 7pm to talk about property taxes in town.
[bookmark: _GoBack]With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Johnson and second by J. Halvorson.  Our next meeting will be held on April 15th..
The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
